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AQW 7264/11-15: To ask the Minister of Culture, Arts and Leisure 

to detail, for each river system, the number of salmon redds counted 

in each of the last twenty years; and for an estimate of the total 

number of redds in each river system in each of those years. 

 
 

 
  

Please see attached answer to AQW 7264/11-15 and background note.  
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Jim Allister MLA 

Northern Ireland Assembly 

Parliament Buildings       

Ballymiscaw 

Stormont              

13 February 2012 

AQW 7264/11-15 

 

Mr Allister has asked: 

The Minister of Culture, Arts and Leisure to detail, for each river 

system, the number of salmon redds counted in each of the last 

twenty years; and for an estimate of the total number of redds in 

each river system in each of those years. 

(AQW 7264/11-15) 

 

 

ANSWER:  

 

Details of salmon redds counted over the last 20 years have been placed 

in the Assembly Library.  

 

The Department and the Fisheries Conservancy Board which was 

previously responsible for counting redds, have not calculated estimates 

extrapolated from actual counts. 

 

 

 

Carál Ní Chuilín MLA  

 

 



 

 

 
 

Background:  

 

 

 A redd is the area of a river bed prepared by an individual salmon 

for spawning during autumn/winter. 

 

 Redd counts are one of a number of pieces of data that help to 

inform the status of salmon stocks in a river. 

 

 Accurate redd counts are very much dependent on suitable water 

levels and favourable weather conditions. 

 

 The Department and the Fisheries Conservancy Board, which was 

previously responsible for redd counts, has not calculated estimates 

extrapolated from actual counts. 

 

 The Department is currently of the opinion that electric fishing 

surveys of juvenile fish provide a more accurate assessment of 

recruitment. 
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